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Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on Monday 19th June 2017 at 7.30pm at Sutton upon Derwent Village Hall
Present:- 

Chair: 


Cllr E Rogers
Councillors: 

G Stephenson, E Smith, K, Hobman
Ward Councillors:
A Strangeway
Clerk:


Mrs Yvonne Eggleston
1 parishioner was present


057/17
    To record any Apologies for Absence – Cllrs B Green, A Hardcastle, R Pearson, K West
058/17
    To record any Register of Interests – None
059/17     To hear any matters raised by attending Parishioners with the consent of the Chairman 
(10 minutes maximum) – 
    The attending parishioner commended the Parish Council on the installation of a noticeboard in

     the bus shelter. This noticeboard is for use by any parishioner who wishes to put up a notice.
     It was reported that ERYC have been in attendance during the day carrying out gulley sucking.
060/17
    To approve the minutes of the previous meeting and release for publication if approved:
                 Proposed: Cllr Stephenson. Seconded: Cllr Smith, that the minutes be approved and signed
                 in readiness for publication. All in favour. Action - YE
061/17
     To discuss any matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting:
                 018/16a   Neighbourhood Plan – Cllr Hobman has now received a copy of a Neighbourhood

                 Plan from another village which has similar issues to Sutton upon Derwent. Using this as a 

                 template he is currently in the process of drawing up a 5-point document based on the Children’s 

                 Playing Field and Beacon Green. On completion, Cllr Hobman will circulate for comment.
                 Action - KH

     018/16b    Children’s Playing Field Maintenance – Cllr Smith reported that the issue of vermin

                 Should soon be resolved. He will continue to monitor the situation. Action – ES 
                 018/16c     Children’s Playing Field Funding: -  As it is evident that The Parish Council will not

                 be receiving any further support from Vicky Jude at ERYC, it was proposed that the clerk should

                 write to her expressing the Councillors’ disappointment. 

                 Proposed: Cllr Stephenson Seconded: Cllr Smith. All in favour.
                 It was agreed that Cllr Stephenson will look through Grantfinder notifications received to see if 

                 there any other available route to apply for funding for the Children’s Playing Field.    

                 Action – YE, GS
                 142/15d    Update on public footpaths: 

 
     Off-road footpaths – It was reported that Charles Smallwood has carried out cuts of the off-road 

                 footpaths as requested. However, the footpath from Wynam Lane across the first field is difficult
                 to cut as it is at an angle and crops have been allowed to grow over the footpath. The problem is

                 that farmers are cultivating up to the footpaths even though they are supposed to leave a

                 margin of 2mtrs from the centre of the hedgerow. This therefore allows for any thick hedges 

                 encroaching by a metre onto the footpath.

                 Cllr Smith reported that members of the Ramblers’ Association are in the process of walking and 

                 documenting the condition of public footpaths in the area. Any problems will then be

                 referred to ERYC.

                 It was proposed that the clerk should contact Patrick Wharam, the Countryside Access Officer, 

                 for advice. Proposed: Cllr Stephenson Seconded; Cllr Smith. All in favour. Action - YE
                 Sandhill Lane – The Chairman was pleased to report that an ERYC contractor has cut the 

                 verge on the south side of Sandhill Lane. However, the stretch from Pylon Corner to the 40mph

                 sign is very uneven whereas the verge on the village side of the sign has received a better

                 cut. Where the cut is uneven, pedestrians are being forced to walk on the road on the blind side

                 of the bend. It was suggested that the clerk include this dangerous hazard in her letter to Patrick
                 Wharam. Action - YE
                 089/16   i) Road Safety 
                 Speeding – The Clerk reported that the installation of SIDs on Sandhill Lane are on ERYC’s list

                 and that the works are due to be carried out end of June/early July. She also reported that ERYC

                 are not able to suggest any further engineering works to address the issue of speeding in the

                 village. 

     Large black Ecoganix articulated lorries are still travelling at speed through the village. Elvington

                 and Melbourne Parish Councils have also reported similar problems. The situation will continue 

                 to be monitored.
                  089/16 ii) Noticeboards – This is work in progress.
                  006/17 i) Maintenance of Beacon Green – The hedge has now been cut and the cutting of the 

                  grass seems to be adequate.
                  Of the trees on Beacon Green, only 1 seems to be in good condition. The other trees are
                  already dead or are dying. Mr William Ward has very kindly offered to remove the trees as a 

                  gesture of goodwill. 
                  029/17 i) Sutton upon Derwent Flood Committee – Cllr Strangeway will email the Clerk with a

                  list of dates and times when he will be available to hold the first meeting. She will then arrange a

                  suitable time with other members of the committee. Action – AS, YE
      018/17 iii) Grass verge from the Church to Sutton Bridge – ERYC has cut the grass verge

      from the church to the bridge. This issue was brought up during the Village Taskforce

      Walkabout. A note of appreciation and thanks is to be sent to Stuart Lazenby and Ian

      Donaldson of ERYC. Action – YE
                  018/17 iv) Charity Account – The Charity Bank Account is now closed. The Clerk has notified

                  the Charity Commission of the closing of the Thomas Wilberfoss Charity.
       048/17 a) Debris at Sutton Bridge - ERYC have now cleared the tree trunks and other debris

       which was collecting near to the supports of Sutton Bridge. 
      051/17 i) Plant a Tree Charter Legacy Tree – The primary school have said that they would be

      interested in receiving a tree through this scheme. The Clerk has registered the village to

      hopefully receive one through the Charter.
062/17
       Agenda Items
i) Draft Lower Derwent Valley SDP Public Consultation – The Parish Council has received 

notification of the consultation from ERYC. Responses ae due before 24th July 2017.

Cllr Rogers has drafted the following in response from Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council:

                Sutton on Derwent Parish Council welcome the Lower Derwent SPD document and
                supports any proposed additional protection of the rural environment. Our hope is that
                this will contribute to safeguarding our village as a small community with distinctive rural 
                characteristics and special biodiversity.

                Although the document proposes that areas within 1km of the designated sites should
                have special consideration in planning and development terms, we would like to see 
                land to the East of the Main Street protected and reinstated to that of special landscape 
                significance. (see previous draft Local Plan ENV2 designation as an " Important 
                Landscape Area").

                This area forms a link between the River Derwent, Pocklington Canal, Allerthorpe
                Common and Sutton Wood all of which have recognised ecological value, and provide
                important wildlife corridors for birds and other animals. As such the value of the 
                agricultural nature and habitat of this area should be protected.
                Proposed by Cllr Rogers, seconded by Cllr Stephenson and agreed by all that this 

                response should be submitted on behalf of the Parish Council.

                This document will also be used to inform the Neighbourhood Plan currently being 

                drafted.
063/17
       To note and approve the Monthly Financial Report for May 2017

       The monthly financial report for May 2017 was tabled and accepted by all councillors.
        Proposed: Cllr Smith. Seconded: Cllr Hobman. All in favour.

        To receive and note expenditure against precept to date

        The Clerk distributed Budget Performance to date information in accordance with

        Governance and Accountability requirements. 

        Proposed: Cllr Stephenson Seconded: Cllr Hobman. All in favour

                    To note and approve any Requests for Payment and any other requests for payments 
                    received:
1) Mrs Y Eggleston £211.87 – salary 

2) HMRC £50.60 – tax
3) Crown Estate £3.75 – Children’s Playing Field lease
4) ERYC £500.00 – hire of Speed Indicator Devices for Main Street
5) Mrs Y Eggleston £6.14 – postage
                      Proposed:  Cllr Hobman. Seconded: Cllr Smith. Agreed by all that these payments should
          be made.
064/17
          To note and process any Planning Matters


           New Applications: 

           17/01713/PLF Change of use from agricultural to domestic garden – Land east of

                       Cobble Cottage, Main Street, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BT for Mr R Wragg 
                       17/01713/PLF Change of use from agricultural to domestic garden – Land east of

                       Oriel, Main Street, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BT for Mr P Marshall 


           The Parish Council is in support of both applications

           Proposed; Cllr Rogers Seconded: Cllr Stephenson All in favour
                       Notices of decisions received: 
17/30140/CONDET Submission of details required by Condition 2 (programme of 

archaeological work), Condition 3 (materials), Condition 6 (hard and soft landscaping)

and Condition 7 (landscaping details) of planning permission 14/01627/PLF – Pear 

Tree House, Main Street, Sutton upon Derwent, YO41 4BT for Mr T Johnson
Approved.

065/17

To hear and note any correspondence matters


A request from the Primary School has been received for the erection of a Nursery Session

                        banner on the bridge. The school will be notified that as it is a Grade II listed structure, this

                        request cannot be granted. Action – YE
                        Notification has been received from ERYC about the formation of Neighbourhood

                        Watch Groups and the involvement of Parish Councils. Although the village is part of

                        the scheme, there is little activity. It is thought that this should be resurrected.
066/17

To conduct any other business by consent of the Chairman 
Cllr Rogers expressed her thanks to all those homeowners who responded to the request to 

cut back hedges and trees after the Village Taskforce Walkabout.
067/17

To fix the date and time of the next meeting 


Monday 17th July 2017 at 7.30pm.
There being no other business the Chair closed the meeting at 8.50pm
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